Presidents Message June 2018

Its June, it’s hot, and a big happy Father’s Day to all out and have a good day! It’'s halfway through the year and hope all
have started to get your gold for the year. Last meeting, we had 48 in attendance and $1011 in donations. Good Job!
The club still has these positions open that still need to be filled. These are the Membership, Newsletter, Party Planners,
Secretary and Equipment Manager. Please ask for and application if interested in one of these openings. Thank You! The
club is still trying to obtain a covered 8 x 12 trailer to store all the equipment and show items in. If there are any good
leads on one, please let us know. Also remember that UGCH#3 is still closed on Mill Creek/Little Sevier. The Forest Service
is watching over this claim to catch the ones that are doing the destruction and trespassing on that claim. Please pay
attention to this one! When posting items on the clubs Facebook. Please keep it to club business and or prospecting
related items only. And be careful to the items that attached to those posts. Posts have been appearing that were
deemed inappropriate. Thank you! Please pay attention to this one! This is about the clubs next outing for the month of
June. Over the past two weeks the excursion team went out to the silver mine out by Marysville to check it out. They
found out that the mine was to hazard to enter and deemed too dangerous to enter. It was partially flooded and with
toxic orange muck almost two feet deep in some places. A second location was scouted out in the Gold Hill area and
discovered that mostly all the ground out there is posted private property or posted mining claims. So not to be let
down, the outing for this month will be up American Fork Canyon at Mary Ellen Gulch. NO DREDGING. Full details for
this at the meeting. We would like to thank Tom and Terry for their leg work and travels in trying to get this worked out
for us. We have a new shipment of new shirts that we will have at the meeting. There are a lot of new woman’s sizes
and colors along with larger men’s sizes. So, come visit the Hats and Shirts guy Terry to get one if you need it. Thank
Youl! Lastly the presentation for our June meeting will be another great DVD presented by the Prospecting Channel titled
"All Terrain Detecting." This is a good one! For the month of July, we will have a speaker on some interesting facts about
Utah and some strange history connected to it. Name not listed yet but should be a 90% conformation that they will do
it. Note: Jim our Treasure will not be at the meeting this month. So please be patient! Well see all of you on the 19th at
7PM.

THANKS! PHIL



